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     JUNE  2025 
WATER CONSERVATION AT HOME 

Wellsville City Utilities is asking all its customers who use culinary 
water to water their lawns to do so on designated days of the week 
based on your house number beginning on June 1, 2025.  It’s 
simple to do.   Check your house number, even or odd? 

EVEN HOUSE NUMBERS===➔ MONDAY, WEDNESDAY, FRIDAY 
If your house number ends in an even number, such as 532, 1298, 
164, etc. water only on Monday, Wednesday, or Friday. 

ODD HOUSE NUMBERS===➔TUESDAY, THURSDAY, SATURDAY 
If your house number ends in an odd number, such as 127, 573, 
1587, water only on Tuesday, Thursday, or Saturday. 
WHAT ABOUT SUNDAY?  We all take a break by not watering on 
Sunday, but our yards will still receive enough water to keep them 
healthy and attractive.  Typically, even in dry and hot conditions, it 
is not necessary to water every day.  Thank you for your 
cooperation in helping to conserve our water.   
 

WELLSVILLE CHOIR MEMBERS NEEDED 
The Wellsville City Choir will begin rehearsals next month for the 
Founder’s Day Sunday evening program.  The practices will be held 
throughout July and August on Sunday and Thursday evenings.  The 
program will take place on Sunday August 31st, 2025.  All interested 
community singers, young, old, and in the middle are encouraged 
to come and sing.  For more information, please contact Laurel 
Maughan at (435) 232-4818. 
 

SPLASH PAD HOURS 
STARTING ON JUNE 1ST, THE SPLASH PAD WILL BE 
AVAILABLE FOR USE FROM 11:00 A.M. TO 7:00 P.M. 

 

YOUTH FISHING DERBY 
Youth from 3 to 15 years of age are invited to participate in the 14th 
annual Youth Fishing Derby to be held on SATURDAY, June 7, 2025 
(Utah’s Free Fishing Day) from 8:00 a.m. to 10:15 a.m. at the 
Wellsville Reservoir.  There will be fun prizes for the biggest fish 
caught overall.  Family members are encouraged to help those who 
are inexperienced and to measure the fish that are caught.  For 
more information, or if you would like to help, please contact Bob 
Lindley at 435-881-4186.  Please note that no boats will be allowed 
on the reservoir.  After the fishing derby is over, the reservoir is 
available to anyone who wants to fish.  Please note that the 
reservoir has a two-fish limit.  If you see anyone breaking this law, 

please contact the UDWR at 1-801-
476-2740. 
 

ANY BULK GREEN WASTE IS TO 
BE TAKEN TO THE LOGAN 

LANDFILL LOCATED AT 153 
NORTH 1400 WEST IN LOGAN.    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE WELLSVILLE CITY OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED ON 
MONDAY, JUNE 16TH IN OBSERVANCE OF  

JUNETEENTH NATIONAL INDEPENDENCE DAY 

 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

The city needs volunteers to take care of the small flower beds 
located at the entrances to Wellsville; the south end of town by the 
park-and-ride and/or the north end by the Elementary school.  This 
could be a family summer commitment, or a youth summer 
project.  If you are interested, please call 435-245-3686 

STORMWATER TIPS 
Everything that we do outdoors has an effect on the water bodies 
around us.  As water flows it collects different pollutants that are in 
its path.  It then travels to the nearest storm drains where it is 
carried to the nearest lake, pond, river or stream.  Let’s make sure 
“only rain goes down the drain”!   

PICKLEBALL COURTS OPEN 
Please help keep these courts enjoyable for everyone by respecting 
this property.  Please notify the city office of any vandalism 
immediately!  You will notice two new benches at the courts 
donated by local citizens.  If you or your family are interested in 
donating a bench at any park in Wellsville, please contact the city 
office.   

HYRUM CITY LIBRARY/MUSEUM 
The 12th annual car show fundraiser, Hot Wheels in Hyrum will be 
held on Saturday, June 7th from 10 am to 3 pm.  Children’s Passport 
to Summer Fun starts Tuesday June 10th.  The passport includes a 
bunch of fun and educational activities, plus the museum will host 
three drop-in activities starting with State Park Scramble on June 
18th from 1-3 p.m.  For more information about Hyrum 
Library/Museum activities go to www.HyrumCity.gov/Library  

 
ADMINSTRATION 
MAYOR THOMAS BAILEY 245-3925 
COUNCIL MEMBERS 
KAYLENE AMES           435-245-6950 
CARL LEATHAM           435-757-7268 
BOB LINDLEY                435-881-4186                  
DENISE N. LINDSAY    435-770-3125 
AUSTIN WOOD             435-757-5581 
3670 
 

OTHER MISC. PHONE NUMBERS 
Animal Control               512-6658 
CITY OFFICE                    245-3686 
Fire Chief          757-7490 
Garbage                  866-909-4458 
Hyrum Library                 245-6411 
Post Office                       245-4321 
Sheriff Dispatch              753-7555 
 
 

http://www.wellsvillecity.com/
http://www.hyrumcity.gov/Library

